PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 3rd March 2011 

in the Village Hall

Annual Parish Meeting
There were six Members of the Public present at the meeting.  See separate Annual Parish Meeting notes for full breakdown.
A routine Parish Council meeting was held immediately after the Annual Parish Meeting.      

Whiteparish Memorial Centre

Minute 85/06, which refers to funding for preliminary work on the Memorial Centre, was discussed and whether it should be amended.  It was proposed to keep it as it is.
Cllr Palmer advised they are working on drawing up a Profit & Loss statement.  Cllr Palmer has visits underway to various modern Community Centres to gain more knowledge and understanding.

Whiteparish Memorial Centre Charity
Cllr Campbell has been in discussions with solicitors in order to establish whether to amalgamate the two Whiteparish Charities or close the two trusts and start a new one.  It was decided that as the Parish Council is custodian trustee of both and it is part of the Memorial Centre scheme it will pay the fees.  
Amendments to Standing Orders
There is to be an amendment to the Standing Order regarding planning applications.  Planning decisions will normally be delegated to the Clerk following consultations with members of the planning committee.  In the event there is no consensus, or the clerk doesn’t accord to the recommendation of the planning committee, or in the event of a major application then the application will be referred to the full parish council.

Railings

Wiltshire Council is aware that the railings around the pond on the A27 have not been fixed and will appoint the correct staff for the job when they become available.

Safety Barrier

A councillor has had a request from a member of the public for the construction of a safety barrier at the bottom of the slope near the junction of The Green and Green Close.  The Highways Engineer has put in an order for this to be undertaken.

Best Kept Village

We have been invited to enter the 2011 Best Kept Village Competition.  All councillors agreed the Village should enter.

Memorial Ground Trust  

Cllr Campbell reported lettings charges have changed.  Each match is now £16 and bookings should be made in advance with specific dates.  

Area Board  
At the meeting on the 3rd February 2011 villages were advised to have a Village Action Plan (VAP).  This will be drawn up when further information is received.  Cllr Randall advised there is an additional Area Board Meeting on 20th April 2011 on Localism.

Communications

The Parish Council are to write to BT to express concerns regarding the provision of Broadband and it’s extremely slow speed in Whiteparish.
Next Meeting

Villagers are invited to attend the next meeting which is at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 14th April 2011 in the village hall.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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